QUEENS PARK PRECINCT GENERAL PUBLIC MEETING

11 August 2010

commencing 7pm Waverley Library Theatrette

Convenor:
Simon Swifte and Peter Cohen
Apologies:
Mayor Sally Betts
Councillors present:
Mora Main and Kerryn Sloan
Presentation on Sustainability Forum Sam McGuiness, Council’s Sustainable Transport Officer
Waverley Council has established an Environmental Sustainability Advisory Committee and recently conducted the Bondi Junction Sustainability Forum.

Mr McGuiness spoke at length about Council’s plans and targets for sustainability in areas including

· reduction of greenhouse gas emissions

· renewable energy use

· encouraging walking, cycling etc

He also spoke about some initiatives for a more sustainable future, including

· cogeneration

· lighting retrofits

· solar panels for individual homes

Residents can find out more about Council’s plans and targets for sustainability through its Environmental Action Plan, available on Council’s website.

Presentation on Choices for Funding Waverley Together 2 Bronwyn Kelly, Council’s Director, Corporate and Technical Services
Council developed 33 strategies to help meet 60 targets, based on a major community engagement strategy in 2009.

Some of the major targets are in areas of

· asset renewal

· greenhouse gas reduction

· affordable housing

· reducing car use (car buying in Waverley is 1.3 times the Australian average)

Ms Kelly spoke about the existing 148 Council services and the proposal to add 50 enhancements to existing services – called Service Plus.
She outlined three possible ways of funding the future 
1. raise rates

2. raise variable income sources

3. combination of both.

She claimed that without these rises and only adding the annual rates cap allowed by the State Government, existing services would be reduced.

She also claimed that the average residential rate in Waverley is approximately $150 a year lower than the average rate paid by residents in the rest of Sydney, Wollongong and the Central Coast.  Questions were asked about how this was calculated.

Ms Kelly painted a picture that suggested a dire future if residents did not support the maximum increase being proposed.
There were a number of questions from residents about the consultation process on which Council prepared this proposal, the need for these additional services, the statistics relating to the average rates paid, the possibility of reducing Council staff numbers etc.

Ms Kelly said that there would be some more formal surveying of residents undertaken and  residents would receive a brochure in their letterbox. Residents can access the strategic plan Waverley Together 2 on Council’s website 

http://www.waverley.nsw.gov.au/your_council/plans_policies_and_publications/strategic_plan
Residents are encouraged to have a say by e-mailing or writing to Council and contacting their Ward Councillors by 31 October 2010. Details are in the brochure or on the website.
Centennial Park Report

Geoff Reinhard told residents that the Park Trust will retain responsibility for Moore Park following the Sydney Cricket Ground Trust’s attempts to take it over.

Residents asked if the Park would address the issues of

· rubbish being left by sporting groups in Queens Park and

· the soil being used on the playing fields that doesn’t seem to absorb water during rainy periods.
Police Report

Simon explained that the Police Community Meetings are held quarterly and the last one was just after our last meeting. Only areas of increased crime are domestic violence and break and enters in non-residential buildings.
Meeting was told that there had been some recent cases of sexual assault near Queens Park.

Ebley St Child Care Centre
Council’s plans have been modified following community concerns.

Correspondence
Replies to letters about a weed that is rampant in Newland St (Council agreed that they should not be mowed) and the scourge of shopping trolleys (Council is looking at other Council areas which have successfully introduced policies such as electronic brakes on trolleys leaving shopping centres etc)
Moriah College Report
Community consultation meeting will be held the following evening after several postponements. Meeting agreed to the following motion regarding the proposed installation of a pedestrian crossing outside the Queens Park Rd gate.

Motion that this Precinct regards the plan to construct a zebra crossing on Queens Park Rd opposite the gate to Moriah College as tantamount to scrapping the basic agreement with the community and the Council when the College was originally approved. Therefore the meeting resolves that the proposal be opposed at both Traffic Committee and Council meetings.
Proposed Michael Ahrens

Seconded ………

Inconsistent street speed signage

This issue was raised by a Bourke St resident who said that speeding was a major issue in that street and that there were no speed signs at either end.

It was reported that the whole area is a 50kph zone but some streets (Newland and Denison) have 40kph zones at each end while others (Alt and Ashton) have them at one end only.

Meeting agreed that the Committee should write to Council requesting that signage be consistent , especially in light of the speeding problems in Bourke St which has a child care centre.

Minutes
As there were no copies available at the meeting, endorsement was deferred until next meeting.

General business
A Bourke St resident complained about Council’s lack of action on footpath damage caused by trees, creating a large pool of water when it rained.
Next meeting: 3 November 2010

